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Headteacher


We have had a fantastic start to the new school year. The children have been working hard and have been enjoying the new topics which we have added to our curriculum this year. 


I have been very impressed with the children’s attitude to reading, I have seen far more children reading at home than ever before. Thank you to all the parents who read with their children. It really makes a difference. 


This year we are keen to ensure that the children have lots of experiences.  In October, our Y6 children will go on their 3 day residential to Robin Wood, we have invited African Drummers in to promote Black History Month, our children have visited Old Trafford and we have taken children to Ian Fraser Court to share biscuits with the residents.


Please take some time to look at our new website. It has so much information about all the wonderful things which your children have been learning. 


            Thank you as always for all your support. I hope everyone has an enjoyable break.


                                                    Many Thanks   Mrs K Charlton 





Class 5S


5S have had an amazing start to the school year.  In Science, they have been learning about forces and have taken successfully conducted several projects, including our “Tom and Jerry” experiment where pupils tested how far an object could fly through the air using pressure from air.  In History, 5S have really enjoyed learning about the Romans.  They have designed a Roman Villa and will construct a miniature Roman village.  Pupils have written a narrative story based on the characters from Aquila.  In their own story, they changed the original dilemma and created their own version, using the two characters Geoff and Tom.  


Attendance has been brilliant with 5S earning 3 weekly certificates of 95% or above, including one where we won the Attendance Trophy by having 99.3%.  


To participate with Sandbrook Cares, the pupils are creating children’s books, using their own stories.  These books will be presented and read to the reception classes by the pupils in 5S.  


In Reading, pupils have been reading 10 minutes each night and are competing in our Raving Readers competition to see who can earn the most certificates for reading at home for ten minutes with a parent signature. 








Extended Schools


Thank you to everyone who has donated for harvest. Wendy from Rochdale Food bank came to our assemblies and spoke to the children. They are very grateful for your support. Wendy from Rochdale food bank said she felt our school is more like a family in the community, and it is amazing how we come together and support one another.   


Thank you to everyone who came to our Dads me and tea. We enjoy seeing families taking part in arts activities and having the opportunity to chat to you. Thank you to our parent volunteers who help in this event. 


We hope you enjoy your half term break and look forward to seeing you at our events in the new term. 


Thank you for your continued support. 











Parking 


We are holding 2 parents events to discuss some ways to reduce the traffic issues around school. 


Many parents and local residents are concerned that the situation is dangerous and I agree. 


A small number of drivers park in restricted areas, park inconsiderately, are abusive to others and generally make the situation worse. 


When the school first opened there were approximately 280 children at the school. We now have 630 children at Sandbrook. 


The school car park and the roads near to school, cannot accommodate the amount of traffic at peak times, which the school creates. 


I would urge any families who can, to walk, in an attempt to ease the situation. 


With over 150 staff working at the school and the Children’s Centre, the car park is full.


Disabled badge holders are welcome to use the school car park but we ask other parents in cars not to park on the school premises at peak times.


The car park has a drop off bay which can accommodate 3 cars and 4 visitor spaces. 


I have made the council aware of the situation and I am working with a group of parents who have set up a working party, to help find some solutions. If you would like to be involved and join the group, we are meeting on 


Thursday 31st Oct at 5pm in the School Hall


Wed 6th Nov at 9am –Coffee Morning








PE


Girl’s football for Years 5 and 6 has started off very well with between 12-15 girls attending each week whereby they are practicing skills, techniques and playing in small sided games.


The athletics club for year 4 has been going really well where the children have so far taken part in a huge variety of activities from running short and long distances, learning how to perform a relay changeover, throwing a javelin and shot putt and learning how to perform the correct technique for triple jump.





Early Years


Thank you very much to all the grandparents/parents who attended the event on Tuesday 15th October. This was a great success and thoroughly enjoyed by everyone. This was part of ‘Sandbrook Cares Week’ but was also to launch our ‘Golden Grin’ award and ‘Toothbrush Bus.’ 


After half term Nursery and Reception will be working hard to achieve the gold award for the ‘Golden Grin.’ Also, children in Nursery and Reception will be brushing their teeth every day in school.


Parent meetings for Nursery and Reception will take place after half term. Please watch out for notices on the doors. 


���





SEN


We have recently had an Autism Champions Audit carried out in school by the Local Authority. They were very impressed with the strong inclusive and nurturing culture we provide for our children and the way in which we promote positive partnerships with families.


Thank you for all the support that you give school by attending the various events that we organise through the year.








Class 1P





1P have had an amazing start to the year focusing on Rapunzel within English. We have written a letter to the witch and re-enacted the story through drama. Within mathematics, 1P have been sorting objects into groups, identifying place value within 10 and are now moving onto addition and subtraction. We conducted a very exciting experiment within science where we created umbrellas for our classroom teddy; he got very wet! After some experimenting with different materials, we found that a plastic umbrella was the best option!�









